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December-Disease Prevention and Treatment 

Hello my Fellow Rotarians and welcome to the holiday season!   
  

December is a HUGE month for our Rotary Clubs with multiple service projects!  It’s a 

wonderful time of the year to work together for our communities and enjoy giving service 

with our family and friends. 

  

Rotary can really become a hallmark in our communities to make the season brighter, 

whether we host a Christmas parade, ring the bell for Salvation Army or give out much 

needed food to those less fortunate.  Everything we do not only gives to others, but brings 

a gift to us knowing we are doing good in the world, which is a wonderful benefit of being 

a Rotarian.  Service Above Self just feels good! 

  

December also is Disease Prevention & Treatment Month in Rotary.  The obvious “go to” 

is Polio Plus, since our efforts to eradicate Polio also includes prevention and treatment of 

various other diseases.  I also look at everything else we do in Rotary that supports that 

effort.  By offering clean water, food, education and economic development, we build on 

the likelihood that those support systems of medical care with either be more readily 

available or not nearly as necessary.  Everything we do has a cascading effect into other 

areas of support and focus, all of which are so valuable in our local and international 

communities. 

  

Our District Wide Blood Drive, “A Pint for A Paul”, over the past several weeks has been 

hugely successful, and we will be celebrating our successes in the new year.  Thank you 

to everyone that was able to support this live saving initiative. Blood is also a necessary 

element needed in Disease Prevention & Treatment, and your gift of life will help so 

many.  

  

For those of you that were unable to give blood due to medicines or health related issue, 

we appreciate your support as well.  From cheering on your fellow donors, having friends 

and family give in your stead or just being there to share your stories about perhaps how 

a blood donation saved your life.  We all give, just in different ways, at different times and 

it is all appreciated. 
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Lastly, I would just like to mention our friends in the Ukraine.  We have been working hard in the District to process 

Disaster Relief Grants, with our fellow Rotarians there, for those torn apart by war with a cold winter coming.  

Recently, you received a message from Doug Brown, District Grants Chair, that due to exhausted funding at the RI 

level, we are reaching out to our fellow Rotarians and Clubs for support (notice included in this newsletter). We 

have been working with the Kharkiv Nadiya Rotary Club in District 2232 in the Ukraine to bring much needed 

medical supplies to them in their time of need.  Please help if you can.  

  

Although there is still a great need in the Ukraine, we have been able to accomplish a lot and will report specifics to 

you as soon as the grants are closed and we can confirm delivery. 

  

In closing - No matter your faith or tradition, I wish you all a very happy and healthy holiday season with family and 

friends.  I am thankful every day for my Rotary family, and am so proud of all of our Clubs in District 5230. 

  

Yours in Rotary Service & Peace, 

  

Becky Moser, DG 
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Dear Fellow Rotarians, 

  

As you know, today is known as "Giving Tuesday”. While we know you are being asked from 

many, we would like to offer another option. 

  

A while back, The Rotary Foundation (TRF) invited clubs and individuals to donate to The 

Rotary Foundation Disaster Relief Fund - for a limited time, dedicated to just Ukrainian relief 

(my own club of 25 people gave $16,000). Rotarians all over the world donated $15 million!  

  

Our District 5230 submitted two grants totaling $50,000 in relief fund requests in cooperation 

with Ukrainian clubs, which were approved. Unfortunately, our last $25,000 grant could not be 

funded as the TRF fund was depleted. With District 5230 encouragement, my club The Rotary 

Club of Corral de Tierra (Salinas), is stepping up to coordinate donations from Clubs and 

individuals in our District to fund this project. It will purchase portable medical equipment that 

is urgently needed by the destroyed hospitals - Defibrillator, Electroencephalograph, and 

Ultrasound. This will go to Kharkiv, near the front of the fighting. 

  

What better approach than to work through our Rotary friends in Ukraine, Rotary Club of 

Kharkiv Nadiya in District 2232, to provide much needed relief? These essential items would 

be perfect for individuals or Clubs to get behind in any way to help those suffering a bitter cold 

winter in a war zone. 

  

Please help us save lives. We are a 501(C)(3). Checks can be made out and sent to: 

  

Corral de Tierra Rotary Club Charities Fund  

P.O. Box 7336 

Spreckels, CA 93962 

  

Together we can do this! 

  

Thank you all, 

  

Doug Brown 

Corral de Tierra Rotary 

District 5230 Grants Chair 
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Concert at the famous Mormon Tabernacle 

District 5230 Rotarians (with guest Brian Rauch) at the 2022 Zone 26/27 Institute 

In the Zone – at the 

Rotary Institute 
Rotarians are drawn together to help out those 

less fortunate in their communities and the 

world.  But what we often forget is that Rotary 

provides a chance for us to visit places we 

would never have gone, to celebrate with like-

minded people, and to learn new leadership 

skills.  The Rotary Zone 26/27 Institute in Salt 

Lake City in November provided that kind of a 

valuable opportunity for Rotarians to gather, 

celebrate and learn. 

Bringing Together “Big West” Rotary 

Leaders  
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Did you ever wonder how Rotarians in California are represented on the Rotary International Board of 

Directors?  It is through our Zone 26/27 Rotary Director, who is currently Vicky Puliz, from the Rotary 

Club of Sparks, NV.   

Rotarians come together through local clubs.  These clubs are organized into Districts, and then into 

Zones.  Our District 5230 has 55 Rotary clubs, plus 6 Rotaract clubs, with nearly 2,300 members across 

Fresno, Tulare, Kings and Monterey Counties.  Imagine 30 such Districts stretching from the edge of 

Canada, through most of the western United States – that’s Zones 26 and 27.  The Zone Institute brings 

together Rotary leaders from this vast area for shared fellowship and learning.  

 

Leadership Training for future District Governors – Mike Rabara 

Zones 26 and 27 have a thorough training program for our future district governors.  The Governor-

Nominee Training seminar is attractively referred to as GNTS (pronounced “gnats”), while the Governor-

Elect Training seminar is called GETS.  These sessions take place on the Sunday, Monday, Tuesday 

and Wednesday prior to the start of the Zone Institute on Thursday.  There is extensive team-building 

among each class of future district leaders, as well as education and sharing of best practices across 

Rotary International’s strategic action plan to Impact, Reach, Engage, and Adapt.  

 

If there is one thing about Rotary to remembers, is the wealth of knowledge and education they provide 

to future leaders. This was very much evident in my Governor Nominee Training Sessions in Salt Lake 

City this past month. I was able to meet and connect with 29 Governor nominees within my class. The 

friendships, networking and all that is associated with Rotary was very much prevalent in our 

gatherings. I was truly amazed during the sessions at how well and coordinated the education series 

are to help you on your new Rotary journey. 

 

Though the first part of the week was packed with a wealth of educational sessions, the second part 

was much more fun – collaborating with our District Governor line and our Emerging (and talented) 

Rotary Leaders – Lynda, Merritt and Nick. 

 

I am all but certain that our District is in great hands. With stellar leadership that have laid the 

foundation, we future Governor’s are guided by that beacon to pave the way for future leadership within 

our district. What once felt like a daunting position, makes it much easier to perform, especially with the 

many talented Rotarian’s throughout our district.  

 

 “Your work is going to fill a large part of your life, and the only way to be truly satisfied is to do what you 

believe is great work. And the only way to do great work is to love what you do. If you haven't found it 

yet, keep looking. Don't settle. As with all matters of the heart, you'll know when you find it.” — Steve 

Jobs 

 

I firmly believe the work that Rotary does, and the love exhibited by Rotarians doing work makes our 

district a fulfilling place to be a Rotarian. The good we do throughout the world and our local community 

 is a testament as to how great District 5230 Rotarians are! Thank you for allowing me 

 to serve you as your District Governor for 2024-2025! 
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At GETS, the Governors-Elect focused on practicing and giving a 2-minutes inspirational speech about 

Rotary - often personal and always touching Rotary.  Meeting with their colleagues and coaches 

(including coach Past District Governor Shirley Grace) the District Governors-Elect practiced and 

practiced, then gave their speech to two audiences. Our Governor-Elect Debbie Hale told a touching 

story about how her Mom joined Rotary to spend more time with her, and then found her Rotary 

moment when raising money for hurricane victims in Florida.  This and many other stories provided an 

insight into how individuals are motivated to devote their time and energy to serving others, and 

leading their Rotary districts.  The Class of 2023/24 District Governors was honored with a dinner with 

Rotary International President-Elect R. Gordon R. McInally, a graduation gala, and post-gala parties at 

District hospitality suites. 

 
Fostering Emerging Leaders 

Emerging Rotary Leaders Merritt Wiseman, Lynda Patrick 

and Nick Grim 

Another key feature of the Zone Institute is the Emerging  

Leaders Program. Districts select up-and-coming Rotarians  

to attend special classes to learn more about Rotary initiatives,  

strategies and messages.  Many of these emerging leaders later take on leading District positions 

or even become future District Governors. Our District sent three emerging leader Rotarians:  Nick 

Grim (N. Fresno Rotary, Communications Team), Lynda Patrick (Carmel Sunset Rotary, 

Communications Team), and Merritt Wiseman (Visalia County Center, Membership Committee). 

Congratulations to our emerging leaders! 

 

Developing Fellowship Across our District and Zone 

One of the great benefits of attending the Zone Institute is that attendees will meet Rotarians from 

other districts – near and far.  But the Institute also provides an important bonding opportunity within 

our District team.  We held a District 5230 dinner, sat together at the gala, and celebrated our 

Governor-Elect and Governor-Nominee at a hospitality party after the gala.  While so much of this 

was just a good time, there was also plenty of brainstorming on how to raise Rotary’s impact in our 

District 5230 communities. Rotarians will soon see the fruits of these discussions as our year 

progresses and well into the future.   

 
 You Can Attend the Zone Institute 

Believe it or not, any Rotarians can attend the Zone Institute.  

In 2023, the Zone Institute will be in San Diego, likely the 

second week in November.  With the Institute so close to 

home, it will be even easier for Rotarians in our District to 

attend.  We hope you will join us!  

For more information, visit the Zone website at: zone2627.org. 

 Becky Moser, District Governor, 2022/23 

 Debbie Hale, District Governor-Elect 

 Michael Rabara, District Governor-Nominee 
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Submitted by  

Nick Grim 

Rotary Club of Fresno 
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EMERGING ROTARY  

LEADERS ATTEND  

ZONE 26/27 ZONE  

INSTITUTE 
 

Each year, the Director of Zones 26 & 27 convenes a Rotary Institute which brings together members and guests from 

across the western United States and Canada. The Institute features interactive, peer-based discussion and learning 

sessions, inspirational speaker presentations, and service activities. The Institute is also the home of a unique program for 

Emerging Rotary Leaders from all 30 Districts in the Zones; it is a wonderful gathering of Rotarians, and provides many 

opportunities for networking, and fun! 

 

This year, the "Trails to Peace 2022 Institute" was held in Salt Lake City, Utah. Each District can send one, or more, 

Emerging Rotary Leader(s) (ERLs). This is a group of Rotarians who are viewed and considered to be future District leaders 

in a District Governor's role, Assistant Governor's role, or a future leader for your club, or a District committee. District 5230 

was able to send three ERLs to this year’s Institute: Nicholas Grim (North Fresno), Lynda Patrick (Carmel Sunset), and 

Merritt Wiseman (Visalia County Center). 

 

This year’s ERL program covered many different topics ranging from Diversity, Equity & Inclusion (DEI), skills and tips to 

motivate and engage clubs, and embracing our individual Rotary Passion. We had the honor to interact with the Rotary 

Senior Leader Panel with Gordon McInally - RI President-Elect (South Queensferry, Lothian, Scotland), Vicki Puliz - RI 

Director (Sparks, Nevada), Marcelo Demetrio Haick - Trustee of The Rotary Foundation (Santos-Boqueirão), Larry Lunsford 

- Rotary Foundation Vice Chair and Trustee, and John Hewko - General Secretary and CEO of RI and The Rotary 

Foundation. 

 

The Institute opened up with a warm welcome from Vicki Puliz, RI Director, and our MC for the Institute, Taylor Huie 

(Kalamazoo). We heard from inspirational keynote speakers Lorelei Higgins - Mrs. Canada Globe, Women in Need 

Foundation Ambassador, Marcelo Demetrio Haick - Trustee of The Rotary Foundation (Santos-Boqueirão), John Hewko - 

General Secretary and CEO of RI and Rotary Foundation, and Thandeka Tutu-Gxashe - CEO of the Desmond Tutu 

Tutudesk Campaign Centre. We participated in the World Cafe "Imagine Peace, '' where inclusive conversations were 

facilitated in a relaxed interpersonal setting, allowing us to discover meaningful connections through sharing together and 

actively listening to one another. 

 

The Institute wrapped up with a wonderful Gala to celebrate the graduation of the District Governors-Elect from their week-

long training course designed to help them prepare to lead their Districts. Gordon McInally, RI President (South 

Queensferry, Lothian, Scotland), spoke eloquently and openly about the immediate need for awareness and action in the 

field of mental health. Big congratulations to Debbie Hale (Salinas Steinbeck) on her graduation from District Governors-

Elect training, and to Michael Rabara (North Fresno) on his graduation from District Governors-Nominee training.  District 

5230 was well represented; Everyone had a great time! 

 

Emerging Rotary Leaders are selected by the District Governor, but all Rotarians are welcome to attend the Zone 26/27 

Rotary Institute. Thank you District Governor Becky Moser (Clovis) for selecting us as ERLs. If you would like to attend next 

year in San Diego, look for the registration notice in March 2023 and join us!! 
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EMERGING ROTARY LEADERS ATTEND ZONE 26/27 ZONE INSTITUTE 
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District 5230 Rotary 

Anniversaries 

November 1, 2022  through 

November 30, 2022 

  

Congratulations to all of our 

members who had a milestone 

Rotary Anniversary of 25 years or 

more during the past month! 

  

Rotary is not just a gift that you 

give to yourself, but a gift you 

give to your clubs, community 

and the world.  Thank you for 

your service, and we looking 

forward to many more years  

with Rotary! 

  

 

 *Data was obtained through DACdb.  If your information is missing or incorrect, please consult with your 
Club Secretary to make the appropriate updates in the system, if your club participates. 
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Member Anniversaries Club Total 

McKinney, Russell R. (RUSS) Visalia 25 

Migdale, Gregory (GREG) Monterey Peninsula Sunrise 26 

Groppetti, Don (DON) Visalia 27 

Herbst, Gary K. (GARY) Visalia 27 

Spikes, Larry (LARRY) Hanford 27 

Struve, Robert K. (BOB) Salinas 27 

Ortega, Richard M. (RICHARD) Tulare 28 

Fletcher, D Ronald (RON) Fresno Fig Garden 29 

Cooper, Dave (DAVE) Visalia 30 

Eckenrod, Sherian H. (SHERIAN) North Fresno 30 

Leonardo, John P. (JOHN) North Fresno 30 

Sonier, Paul E. (PAUL) Visalia 30 

Delap, Lee (LEE) Sanger 31 

Rowley, Barratt Howland (BARRY) Carmel Valley 31 

Theaker, Robert (BOB) Monterey Peninsula Sunrise 31 

Uyeda, Yutaka (YUTAKA) Monterey   31 

Wada, Hiroshi (HIROSHI) Monterey 32 

Bruegman, Shirley A. (SHIRLEY) Fresno 34 

Chessum, Jonathan Robert (JON) Fresno Fig Garden 34 

Baerg, John L. (JOHN) Fresno 35 

Fischer, Siegfried (SIEG) Fresno 35 

Ford, Michael C. (MIKE) Fresno 35 

Helm, Sandra K. (SANDRA) Kingsburg 35 

Leonard, J. Scott (SCOTT) Fresno 35 

Zeeb, Martin R. (MARTY) Visalia County Center 35 

Armanasco, David (DAVID) Monterey 36 

Berlin, John (JOHN) Monterey 36 

Hansen, Marvin G. (MARVIN) Visalia Breakfast 36 

Kasavan, Peter J. (PETE) Salinas 38 

Sutton, Arthur A. (ART) Salinas 38 

Hicks, Thomas C. (CRAIG) Gonzales 39 

Hill, Brad R. (BRAD) Fresno 39 

Blankenship, Leroy W. (LEE) Salinas Steinbeck 40 

Tuttle, Jimmie D. (JIMMIE) Avenal 40 

Frizzell, Louis B. (LOUIS) Salinas Steinbeck 41 

Horton, Vernon (VERN) Salinas 43 

Junell, Robert L. (BOB) Hanford 43 

Daley, Paul A. (PAUL) Tulare 46 

Jensen, Douglas B. (DOUG) Fresno 46 

Perch, Basil (BASIL) Visalia 46 

Esraelian, Pete (PETE) Selma 49 

Zug, Richard C. (RICHARD) Carmel by the Sea 50 

Boyd, Kenneth Robert (KEN) Kerman 53 

Penner, Peter J. (PETE) Reedley 53 

Wallin, Charles M. (CHARLES) Sanger 58 
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 *Data was obtained through DACdb.  If your information is missing or incorrect, please consult with your 

Club Secretary to make the appropriate updates in the system, if your club participates.  Any late additions 
will be included in the next newsletter.   

 
 

When you join a Rotary club, your potential to make a difference in the world grows exponentially. That’s 

because you’re joining a network of over 1.4 million people who take action —  

volunteers from all over the world who share a common goal of improving others’ quality of life.   

Welcome to our Rotary family! 

To our wonderful Rotarian Sponsors, thank you for bringing in a new member and sharing the gift of Rotary! 

Rotary District 5230 

New Members  

November 2022 
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Member Name Club Sponsor Classification 

Ortiz, Alex Carmel by the Sea Mark Grandcolas  Owner/Operator 

Lawson, Kim  Carmel Valley Kevin Kenoyer  Retail Owner 

West, Laurence Clovis Tom Wright Professor - Retired 

Berarducci, Dominick Fresno Robert Keller Landscaping 

Claborn, Dennis Fresno Robert Keller Insurance 

Landers, Michael Fresno Jim Winton Dentistry 

Rusca, Chris Fresno Jason Hannold Attorney 

Stephens, Andre Fresno Blair Looney Education, Post Secondary 

Young, Jazzmine Fresno Jason Hannold Event Planning 

Weber, Kendra D  Hanford Sunset Michael Johnston Lawyer 

Garcia, Diana  Salinas Alisal   Director, Pupil Personnel Services 

Lemus, Zodeiva Salinas Alisal 
Guidotta Lucina 
Serrano  Broker 

Soria, Armando Salinas Alisal Pfianna Cline   Restoration & Repair Services 

Ruiz, Victor  Selma   Waste Management 

Ballesteros, Dora Tulare Sarahelena Martinez    

Alves, James T Visalia County Center Keith Stump  Public Relations and Fundraising 
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WELCOME TO OUR 

DISTRICT 5230 NEW 

CLUBS IN 2022-2023! 

Starting a new club is one of the most effective tactics for expanding our reach and 

increasing our impact — two of Rotary’s key strategic priorities. We know that regions 

that are achieving positive net growth are areas that are growing new and innovative 

clubs and club formats. We have to resist the thinking that they are competitors with 

existing clubs and embrace the opportunity to offer personal growth, mentoring, and 

networking opportunities to existing and future leaders in each of our communities. 

   — RI President-elect Jennifer Jones 

 

ROTARACT SPONSOR CHARTERED 

Visalia Community Rotaract Visalia County Center 7/26/2022 

INTERACT SPONSOR CHARTERED 

Patino School of Entrepreneurship Fresno 7/27/2022 

Golden West High School Visalia 9/14/2022 

Sanger West High School Sanger 9/26/2022 

St. Anne's Porterville Porterville Breakfast 10/13/2022 

Welcome to our new clubs, whether they be Interact, Rotaract or Rotary! They join 

our District 5230 Rotary Family and will help us all do more to help our communities.   

Thank you so much to the sponsoring Clubs for your efforts to GROW ROTARY! 

 



13 

December 2022 Disease Prevention and Treatment 

Hilltop High School Interact Club 1978 

The Pointe of Art  

  Meet Lynda Patrick | District Public Image Chair  
The Beginning - My parents both worked in the aerospace industry in the late 50s where they met at Flight 

Enterprise, an aircraft manufacturer in Hartford, Connecticut, my father an engineer, my mother in human 

resources. I was five years old when my father accepted a job with Kaman Aerospace in Jacksonville FL which 

eventually took us to the Naval Air facility in Atsugi, Japan where I started school. As civilians, we lived off base 

which was an amazing experience for my family. My father was later recruited by Sikorsky as West Coast 

Division Search and Rescue Coordinator and at the age of seven my family moved to California where we would 

finally call home.  

 
My First Rotary Experience - 

I attended my first Rotary meeting in 1978, as a senior atHilltop High School. I was newly 

inducted to the Interact Club which was recruiting girls for the first time in the club’s history. As 

you can see, they did a great job recruiting. I am in the 2nd row, 3rd from the left. 

 
Re-Imagining Rotary - I did not reconnect with Rotary again until 2017 when then District 

Governor, Yavuz Atila and his wife, Nurten invited a few like-minded individuals to discuss 

starting a new Rotary club. Over the years, I have served on many non-profit boards and service 

organizations but was excited about the opportunity to launch something new, make it mission 

focused and replace the standard traditions with new ones. We chartered the Carmel Sunset 

Rotary Club on June 28, 2017 with a mission of Empowering Youth Through the Arts. Our focus 

is to support youth, give them a voice and what a better way to do this than through art, dance, 

and music. Our projects include AIM Design Challenge that offers students throughout Monterey 

County an opportunity to submit an ad in the form of traditional or digital art expressing youth 

mental health. The artwork is exhibited at a reception hosted by the Carmel Sunset Rotary Club 

for the community to experience. The Pointe of Art, a fundraiser where visual art meets the 

performing arts when local artists are paired with local dancers to create unique, collectable 

artwork. The art is auctioned, and proceeds are awarded to the dance theater for scholarships. 

We launched the Maureen L. Lynch Youth Art Scholarship fund in 2021 in memory of our dear 

member who passed last year. Scholarships are granted to youth seeking further education and 

experiences in the arts. I am passionate about the work we are doing to support youth in our 

community and hope to inspire other clubs to join us in this mission. 

  
The Bio – I enjoyed a 34-year banking career working most recently for MUFG (legacy Union Bank) from 2003 

until 2015 and held the position of Vice President, Northern CA Division Market Sales and Service Strategist. In 

2008, I participated in the inaugural exchange program and spent 6 months working at BTMU headquarters in 

Tokyo, Japan. Prior to MUFG, I worked for Monterey Bay Bank as VP and Bank Operations Manager 

responsible for the overall risk management of the bank. I served on the bank’s ALCO committee and marketing 

committee.  

Retired from banking in 2015, I joined the sales management team at Fox Baseball Partners, providing expertise 

in strategic planning and project management. The team specializes in sports acquisition and management 

consulting, successfully transferring MiLB ownerships, improving revenue and enhancing brand awareness.  

I joined United Way Monterey County in 2017 as Vice President Resource Development. I am an active member 

of the United Way’s leadership team developing and implementing strategic organizational initiatives.  

I am the Immediate Past President of the Carmel Sunset Rotary Club, District Public Image Chair and Co-Chair 

  of District Projects. I serve as a committee member for the Non-Profit Alliance of Monterey 

  County. I attended Southwestern and San Diego State University and currently reside in 

  Carmel, California with my daughter. 
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JANUARY 3, 2023            

6:00 pm  
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Call For Resolutions – 

 

WHAT - Annually as part of the District Conference / Annual Meeting, 

resolutions to amend the District 5230 Policy Manual are presented, 

discussed, and voted upon.  Resolution proposals are now being accepted.   

DUE DATE -Proposed resolutions will be accepted by DG Becky until mid-

night January 22, 2023. 

WHO - Resolutions can be proposed by: 

The Resolutions Committee 

The District Governor 

The District Governor-Elect 

The District Board of Directors 

Any Past Governor who resides within the District 

The Board of Directors of any club 

 

HOW - Proposed resolutions must be in writing and include the following: 

Clearly identify the section and sub-sections of the policy manual to 

be modified. 

State what changes the proposed resolution will make.  

State how the proposed changes will improve the accuracy / clarity of 

the Policy Manual 

 

MORE INFORMATION -More information can be obtained by: 

Contacting a member of the Resolutions Committee: 

oPDG Rod Belton, Chair – RC of Salinas Steinbeck 

oPDG Don Kremer - RC of Monterey Peninsula Sunrise 

oShirley Bruegman – RC of Fresno 

oRobert “Bob” Felker – RC of Kerman 

oRobert “Bob” Gunning – RC of East Fresno  

 

DOWNLOAD Policy Manual  -Use the following hyper-link to download a copy of the 

current District Policy Manual: 

https://rotaryzone2627.box.com/s/z0026u08bnlunevmgoazc56b4xhhog2a.  

Submitted by  

Rod Belton 

Resolution Committee Chair 

Rotary Club of Salinas Steinbeck 
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Congratulations to PDG Joy Anderson 
 

On November 3, 2022 The Honorable Ian N. Oglesby, Mayor 

of the City of Seaside, on behalf of the City Council, 

bestowed upon Joy Anderson the Mayor's Key to the City of 

Seaside for her many accomplishments, community 

leadership, and decades of outstanding service and 

dedication to the community. 
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The Rotary Club of Monterey celebrated the 247th birthday of the United States Marine Corps with the 

Marines of the DLI marine detachment. The evening of fellowship and tradition helped deepen the bond 

between our Club and the DLI Marines. The Marine Detachment Commander publicly thanked the Rotary 

Club of Monterey for our generous support of their birthday ball. 

 

We look forward to the Marines supporting us again during the next RM/Sotheby’s auction. 

 

Pictured here: USMC Monterey Detachment and Rotary Club of Monterey (L to R): 

Sgt Conor O’Dea, Dino Pick, President, Rotary Club of Monterey,  Lt Col Anna Voyne, Commanding Officer, USMC Monterey 

Detachment, Sgt Joan Lee, Rotarian Terry Ryan, Dannie Ryan and Rotarian  Eric Johnsen  

 



26 

December 2022 Disease Prevention and Treatment 

Rotary Club of the 

Carmel Valley partakes 

in Monterey County 

Rotarians of Action 

Blood Drive 

Thank you Barry Rowley for Chairing the COVID 19 & 

Flu Shot Clinic Great Success! 

Rotary Club of the 

Carmel Valley 

Honors Veteran's in 

Annual Luncheon 

and many other 

valuable projects! 

Hy S. Rothstein, Retired Colonel in the U.S. Army 

and Noted Author Guest Speaker 



Save the Date! 
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Carmel Sunset Rotary Club achieved new 

fundraising success in collaboration with the 

Rotary Club of Carmel Valley on September 17th 

raising over $60,000 at the Cash for Kids event at 

Hidden Valley Music Seminars. Fundraising Chair 

and Auctioneer Robert Slawinski of Carmel Sunset 

Rotary, "This event saw revenue of over $33,000 

in auction sales, sponsorship and ticket sales. We 

also showcased the projects from each Club 

through a videos helping to increase our Public 

Image in the community." President Cameron 

Stoddard of Carmel Sunset began the night with a 

performance during dinner. Following dinner, 

auctioneer Robert Slawinski of Carmel Sunset 

conducted the auction with the help of his seven 

year old daughter, Anna who is the Sargent of 

Arms for Carmel Sunset. Both Rotary Clubs 

agreed to also hold a Fund-A-Need which raised 

an additional  $9500 to help with the building of 

Tatum's Treehouse.  

 Tatum's Treehouse is the first All-Inclusive Playground to be built in the Monterey Peninsula for Children 

of All Abilities. The event also included a performance by James Garner's Tribute to Johnny Cash which 

received a standing ovation. Carmel Sunset Rotary Fundraising Chair Robert Slawinski, "We appreciate 

working with the Rotary Club of Carmel Valley and receiving the overwhelming support of our community. 

We ran a successful marketing campaign and our donation letters were well received." To find out about 

Carmel Sunset Rotary's next event please visit http://www.carmelsunsetrotary.org.    

 

Submitted by  

Robert Slawinski 

Rotary Club of Carmel Sunset 

Fundraising success for Rotary Club of Carmel Sunset 

http://www.carmelsunsetrotary.org./


Save the Date! 

28 

December 2022 Disease Prevention and Treatment 

Read all about it! 
 

The newly chartered Visalia Community Rotaract is increasing literature 

access across Visalia and beyond with their Little Free Library Project! 

A Little Free Library is a small lending library where members of the 

community can freely “take a book, leave a book, read a book, return a 

book”. Each library contains a variety of books ranging from baby board 

books to adult “How-To” collections to classic young adult fiction. Since 

July 2022, we have designed and built 9 Little Free Libraries from 

scratch and installed 5 thus far. Most of our libraries are being installed 

at residential homes of people who have volunteered to host the library 

on their property but we have begun expanding our plans to local 

businesses and city parks. Stay up to date on our project by following 

us on Facebook (“Visalia Community Rotaract” page) or Instagram 

(@VisaliaCommunityRotaract). If you’d like to learn more about hosting 

a Little Free Library or are interested in donating funds, books, or 

materials to our cause, email us at 

VisaliaCommunityRotaract@gmail.com. It takes a community to build 

the community!” 

 

Submitted by  

Jessica Pintabona 

 Rotaractor Member 

Visalia Community Rotaract 
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As the holiday approaches and we all focus on the generous deeds we do for our community and the 

world, it is important that we recognize the good deeds that are committed by Rotarians within our 

district. On December 15, 2022, The Rotary Foundation of Rotary International will recognize and induct 

a member into the prestigious Arch Klumph Society. This prestigious membership is named after the 

sixth president of Rotary and is The Rotary Foundation's highest tier of donors — those who have 

contributed $250,000 or more during their lifetime. We are truly honored to have one of a selected few 

be recognized within our own district. 

 

We would like to invite you to attend this special ceremony where we will have Rotary International 

dignitaries and our District 5230 Governor's line present to assist in bestowing this memorable 

recognition. This is an invitation only event and an RSVP is required to attend. 

 

When: Thursday, December 15, 2022  

Where:PARDINIS BANQUET AND CATERING 2257 W. Shaw Avenue, Fresno, CA 93710 

Time: 11:45 p.m. Wine social 12:15 lunch will be served 

Cost: $40 per person 

 

We would like to see all the Club Presidents (elect and nominees as well), Foundation Chairs, Major 

Donors and Paul Harris Fellows make every effort to attend this once in a lifetime presentation. We also 

encourage any Rotarian to join us as well, so that we may fellowship and celebrate this joyous 

occasion together! 

 

To RSVP for this occasion, please Click Here to RSVP and have your seat and meal for this event. You 

may also send an email to MichaelRabara5230@gmail.com to secure your seat at this event. As part of 

our holiday tradition at the Rotary Club of North Fresno, we also invite you to bring any new jacket, pair 

of socks, shoes or clothing item that will be donated to the Big Brothers and Big Sisters Clothing Closet. 

 

Let us all come together to celebrate! Tis the season to be jolly and we are thankful for the amazing 

opportunity that Rotary affords us and even more thankful for each and every Rotarian that gives from 

their heart to make our world a more peaceful place! 

Submitted by  

Michael Rabara 

District Governor Nominee 

Rotary Club of North Fresno 

mailto:Michaelrabara5230@gmail.com?subject=AKS Reservation
mailto:MichaelRabara5230@gmail.com?subject=AKS
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You’re invited to Imagine What’s Next… 

 
Registration is now open for the 2023 Rotary International Convention in 

Melbourne, Australia. 

 

Whether you’re new to Rotary or a longtime member, the convention will 

be an unforgettable experience. 

 

Register today at:  https://convention.rotary.org/en/melbourne  

Please note: 

Mark Daniel, newsletter editor, is looking for a replacement 

for Rotary year 2023, If interested please contact Mark at: 

mdaniel93230@aol.com  

December 2022 Disease Prevention and Treatment 
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Position  Name 
District  Governor Becky Moser 
iPDG/Vice Governor Bruce Mackey 
Governor Elect  Debbie Hale 
Governor Nominee Michael Rabara 
Governor Designee TBD 
Treasurer  Jeff Rowland 
Chief of Staff  Susan Winey 
Comptroller  Kimberly Holland 
 
Rotary Foundation Chairs 
Foundation  Joe Grebmeier 
Fundraising  Bruce Mackey 
Stewardship  Debbie Hale 
Grants   Doug Brown 
International Service Esteban Pauli 
Polio Plus  Belinda Daguio 
Paul Harris Society Joy Anderson 
Peace Fellows  Nina Clancy 
Empowering Girls Amb. Mark Grandcolas 
 
Membership Chairs 
Membership   John Scherer 
Attraction/Engagement Merritt Wiseman 
New Clubs  Yavuz Atila 
Diversity, Equity & Inclusion Renata Barnwell & 
  Ana Carretera 
Committee Chairs 
Finance  Rod Coburn 
Nominations  Bruce Mackey 
Resolutions  Rod Belton 
Rotaract  Kim Lawson 
Vocation  Patrick Isherwood 
 

Communications Chairs 
Communications Pauline Hershey 
Public Image  Lynda Patrick 
DACdb  Tyler Fremming & 
  Renata Barnwell 
Newsletter  Mark Daniel 
Webmaster  Nick Grim 
 
Social Media Chairs 
District/RI             Joy Anderson     
Coast Editor           Belinda Daguio 
Valley Editor          Lina Contreras 
 
Youth Services Chairs 
Interact  Brinet Greenlee 
Youth Exchange  Lee Blankenship 
RYLA (Camp Royal) Nic Giannandrea & 
  Josh Peine 
Youth Protection Eric Anderson 
 
Official Meeting/Facilitation Chairs 
Conference  Michelle Coyle 
Events Promotion  Ana Carretero 
Trainer/CTA  Deborah Volosin 
PETS  Debbie Hale 
Annual Meeting  TBD 
RI Council Representative Lee Blankenship 
 
Community Service Chairs 
Coast  Kevin Kenoyer & 
  Lynda Patrick 
South Valley  Nina Clancy &  
  Terren Brown 
Fresno  Jeff Dippel & 
  Harold Phillips     
Board of Directors 
Director - Fresno Nick Grim 
Director - Fresno Maureen Lewis 
Director - Fresno Larry Metzler 
Director - Kings/Tulare Julie Allen 
Director - Kings/Tulare Terren Brown 
Director - Kings/Tulare Susan Winey 
Director - Monterey Renata Barnwell 
Director - Monterey Brinet Greenlee 
Director - Monterey Daniel Griffee 
Director - Rotaract Kim Lawson 
 

 
 
Assistant Governors 
Territory 1  Kevin Kenoyer 
Territory 2  Monta Potter 
Territory 3  Brinet Greenlee 
Territory 4  Steve Adams 
Territory 5  John Bloyd 
Territory 6  Deborah Volosin 
Territory 7  Terren Brown 
Territory 8  Michael Rabara 
Territory 9  Harold Phillips 
Territory 10  Jeff Dippel 
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